
Develop Detroit, Inc. ("DDI") is moving forward 
with its financing to close on the HIVE's first 
phase of affordable housing containing 78 
units on approximately .7 acres near the 
corner of Gratiot Avenue and Russell Street 
(the "Russell Building"). As such, the first 
phase was approved by the MSHDA Board on 
December 5, 2023 for 4% LIHTC Direct Lending 
bond financing plus their Gap dollars, as well 
as investment dollars supported by the City of 
Detroit's ARPA program that must fund into 
the Russell Building in the second quarter of 
2024; otherwise, if not funded by the stated 
time the development will risk losing its 
sources.  

In order to maintain costs for the 
committed sources, DDI is looking at ways 
to protect all contingencies including 
extensive environmental remediation 
efforts. The approved EGLE remediation 
plan for the Russell Building includes 
extensive soil extraction to depths that are 
difficult to predict until we remove and 
test during construction. Therefore, in 
order to protect contingencies DDI believes 
that removing the podium but still 
maintaining the building exterior design 
will vastly help preserve the budget. In 
short, DDI is requesting to take a four-story 
building (three stories on top of a parking 
structure) to three-stories and eliminate 
the parking structure underneath the 
building. The parking that would have 
been inside the podium would then shift to 
a surface lot owned by DDI immediately 
contiguous to the Russell Building.

HIVE – Russell Building:  Preservation of Sources



DDI is also aggressively pursuing 
development of the second phase 
directly fronting Gratiot Avenue 
containing approximately 140 units of 
multifamily as well as an internal 
parking deck to support the first and 
second phases. This second phase will 
take approximately 12 months to 
complete financing as we already have 
approximately 50% completed design 
development plans that can be 
converted to construction drawings. 
Once we close on financing, DDI would 
then begin construction on the second 
phase. It is anticipated DDI will start 
construction on the second phase by 
fall of 2025.

HIVE PHASE II - Immediate Plans to 
Continue Progress as Set Forth:





PHASE I WILL INCLUDE 59 PARKING 
STALLS TO SUPPORT RUSSELL 
BUILDING 














